


Fire Prevention Week

Well, you know it’s October when we begin talking about Fire Prevention Week.  We once again have many projects and presentations scheduled throughout the month, so be prepared.  Believe it or not, many kids look forward to us coming to their classroom and speaking about fire safety.  It also gives us an excellent opportunity to send a powerful message to hopefully avert a future tragedy.

Apparatus Issues
No new news on the aerial this month other than that minimum staffing has been set at 4.  We’ll probably know a lot more next month as we get closer to the pre-paint.

This year’s Build Indiana Funds ($200,000) are in and approved and part may be used to replace two of the older staff vehicles.  If this happens, Chief Brown’s Jeep may be kept and re-assigned to the Auxiliary Division for their use.  This project is secondary though to upgrading our communications system to 800MHz.  The second B.I.F. lottery ($100,000) will be spent in multiple areas throughout the department.  Many of the items submitted are still in the consideration phase for future approval, hopefully later this month.

Tactical 52 is now back in full service.  It had several problems last month including radiator and generator problems.  The radiator has been replaced and the generator has some new characteristics.  As you may remember, the generator on the Tactical was fueled by the truck’s fuel tank.  That was what was causing the problems with the generator not running correctly.  To fix the problem, they installed a separate fuel tank just for the generator.  The fuel fill is on top of the truck just above the generator cabinet and has an indicator on the cap indicating the fuel level.

Grass 51 had some major transmission repair again last month.  Since this has become a yearly habit for this vehicle, Chief Dutton has asked that we no longer attempt to tow anything with it.  Use the Tahoe.  Lieutenant Skipper also would like to remind the drivers to be sure and adjust the brake actuator on the Tahoe for each driving condition.   If you are not sure on how this works, see him for an explanation.

The bumper lays on both engines will be switched to 100’.  An extra 50’ section will be stored rolled and in a compartment (not in the trough).  This is the result of a recent staff discussion.

Station Issues

The attorneys and our neighbor of Station 51 met last week to discuss the particulars of our sewer tie-in.  They agreed on the project as outlined and once the paperwork has been completed, the work will begin.

Once the sewer tie-in at Station 51 is completed, work will begin on sinking structural piers under the South bay wall at Station 52.  As you may recall, this work is necessary to help prevent the current sinking of that wall due to poor soil conditions and possible improper construction.

Jeff Smith has been given the go ahead to complete the remaining items on the Station 52 remodel project.  This includes mainly the installation of base molding as well as paint touch-up.  As of the printing of this edition, the work is nearly completed.  Jeff has just a few minor touch ups and the project will be officially completed.

The first steps toward building Station 53 have been taken and the project is nearly officially underway.  The department has met with several architectural firms and hopefully will have one selected sometime this month.  The goal is to begin construction this March to be in the building by the end of the year.

Remember to use the Plymovent system and keep the apparatus plugged in.  The Plymovent is a health and safety issue and the plugs will keep the batteries charged.

Training Issues

There will be a special guest speaker here on Wednesday, November 17th to speak about sexual harassment in the workplace and how to prevent it.  All are encouraged to attend this informative workshop.

Division Chief Tibbetts will be asking for a yearly training schedule/request from each of the division heads around the first of the year.  If you have a training topic you would like to see next year, be sure to leave him a note.

We’ve had a couple of response mistakes recently involving inappropriate or less-than-optimum travel routes to calls.  Remember to USE YOUR MAPBOOK!  Check it before you leave the station if you have no idea which direction to go.

General Operations

The Fire Protection District officially inducted 5 new employees on October 1st.  They were, Division Chief Mike Tibbetts, Division Chief Scott Cassin, Division Chief Eric Brown, Lieutenant Joel Thacker, and Lieutenant Bruce Alexander.  The ceremony was held at the Jonathon Byrds Cafeteria in Greenwood which included an official swearing-in and pinning of badges.  A group of about 30 attended the event.

This is re-printed from last month as it is very important::  Beginning November 1st, there will no longer be a quarterly requirement of 72 credit hours to maintain employment.  Instead, it will be 72 credit hours every two months.  The new policy has been posted at both stations.  This policy change is intended to further promote consistency by providing more active employees and reduce the number of unfilled hours each month.

David Manlove has been re-hired and assigned compensated unit #95.  Most of you should remember Dave as he was employed here previously and took some time off for personal endeavors.  Congratulations Dave.

Lieutenant Arkins last month resigned his position of Lieutenant due to time commitments and other constraints.  The position was posted as per policy and has since been filled by Firefighter Jeff Wilson.  Jeff has served as an officer with our agency before and brings a wealth of knowledge and experience with him.  Congratulations Jeff.

Applications for Reserve Firefighter are currently being accepted.  If you know someone who would interested in one of these spots, have them pick up an application at Station 51 during office hours.  Lieutenant Smith plans to have the process completed by the end of October to have the new hires ready for recruit class in November.

The Data Cast project regarding the pagers is temporarily on hold until we find out what impact, if any, MECA will have on our paging system once we switch to 800MHz.  More on this story as it develops.

Effective immediately, when Medic 51 responds on a run, we will no longer call or ask for Medic 53 from EMAS.  If they do not immediately mark on the air, we are to call Rural/Metro for a second unit.  PMT is currently working on some in-house strategies and staffing issues to combat this problem.

See the memo board for a memo regarding proper information to obtain on runs.  Some of us have been lax lately getting the pertinent information needed to either bill or cite when appropriate.

Hose testing will begin sometime this month.  This is an annual occurrence and must be done.  We will try to get it done before winter.

Our overtime management slipped a little this past pay period.  Remember, it is almost impossible for the officers to know if you are or will be in overtime for any given period, so, it is YOUR responsibility to let them know if you will be in overtime if chosen to fill a shift.  If you are scheduled into overtime, you will be questioned!

Speaking of the schedule, Division Chief Tibbetts is now supervising the schedule with Lieutenant Pell.  It is due out on the 20th of each month, but if it’s a little late, please do not page him to ask where it is.  The schedule is one of the most monumental tasks each month at this department and takes a lot of time to do, so please respect that. 

Don’t forget the FAMILY PICNIC on Saturday, October 9th.  It will start at 2pm at will take place at Northwest Park on Fry Road (just West of State Road 135).  The auxiliary has merged the annual children’s Halloween party together with the department picnic.  The result is the FAMILY PICNIC.  There will be games and of course plenty of food.  See the flyer hanging at both stations on instructions on what to bring.  Bring the whole family and we’ll see you there!

This months joke:

A burglar broke into a house one night.  He shined his flashlight around, looking for valuables, and when he picked up a CD player to place in his sack, a strange, disembodied voice echoed from the dark saying, “Jesus is watching you.”  He nearly jumped out of his skin, clicked his flashlight out and froze.  When he heard nothing more after a bit, he shook his head, promised himself a vacation after the next big score, then clicked the light back on and began searching for more valuables.  Just as he pulled the stereo out so he could disconnect the wires, clear as bell he heard, “Jesus is watching you.”  Freaked out, he shined his light around frantically, looking for the source of the voice.  Finally, in the corner of the room, his flashlight beam came to rest on a parrot.  “Did you say that?” he hissed at the parrot.  “Yep” the parrot confessed, then squawked , “I’m just trying to warn you”.  The burglar relaxed.  “Warn me, huh? Who the heck are you?”  “Moses”, replied the bird.  “Moses?” the burglar laughed.  “What kind of stupid people would name a parrot Moses?”  The bird promptly answered, “Probably the same kind of people that would name a Rottweiler Jesus..."

Did you know……..

· That the only President of the United States to win a Pulitzer Prize was John F. Kennedy for his “Profiles in Courage”.

· The world’s youngest parents were 8 and 9 years old and lived in China in 1910?

Did you Notice?

· The new bottled water plant being built on State Road 135 North of Fry Road on the East side?

· The heavy remodeling being done at the Meridian Park Shopping Center (where Dollar General is)?

Birthdays

OCTOBER:

10/12 – Brian Griffith

10/28 – Jason Coffey

10/29 – Carey Slauter

10/30 – Bruce Alexander

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month – Be safe, Scott

NEWSLETTER









































WHITE RIVER TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT





VOLUME 8, ISSUE 10							October, 1999








